MINUTES OF NOVEMBER 9, 2004

TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION

TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT, MICHIGAN

Present:  Russell, Colvin, Gaskell, Rosenkranz, Altonen, and Thompson

Absent:  Stillings

Others:  Briggs, Sullivan

Audience:  Two

1. Open meeting at 7:33 PM

2. Minutes of October 12, 2004.  There is a motion by Gaskell and seconded to approve the minutes as presented.  Motion passes 6-0.

3. Communications.  1.  The Milton Township Planning Commission minutes have been received.  2.  Three letters were read into the record.  Two were opposed to weekly rentals in residential zones, received from D. and V. Gill and P. Narasimhan.  One letter was in favor of weekly rentals, received from B. and W. Wacker.  

4. Concerns of the Public.  There were none.

5. Land Use Maps and Land Use.  There was discussion about the Land Use Plan, handed out by Sullivan at a previous meeting.  Page 25 was reviewed and several changes were made to the list of businesses in the township.  Sullivan comments that the population increase in the township between 1990 and 2000 was 50%, higher than he anticipated, based on information obtained from the Census.  Thompson had several points, including typos and business corrections.  She had suggestions for PG 43, suggesting that the county update the sanitary code; PG 44, questioning whether cluster development needs township approval.   Pg 45 does not want to encourage “high density residential”; PG 46, “water quality” suggests the township should discourage Chem Lawn and other professional fertilizing; build out analysis numbers need correction; is road improvement funding gone? And feasibility of a bike trail.

Next, several overlays were made of the township map, to include forest, farmland, wetland and residential areas all on one map.  Discussion on where the commission wants to see development and where it wants development restricted.  Russell comments not too much development in wetlands, and Sullivan suggests possibly some high-density development could be allowed in the two village zones.  Sullivan asks commission to think about where they would allow mobile home or manufactured home parks to be located, needing approximantly forty acres to do so.  Sullivan will now run some numbers based on tonight’s discussion and commission’s recommendations and return with an updated plan.

6. Public Hearings are in place for the month of December for Sexually Oriented Businesses and Winery Ordinances. 

7. Concerns of the Commission.  Thompson, “if we can afford a new fire station, why can’t we afford “big trash” day?  Gaskell wants to know what the commission or board would have to do to license rental units?  There is a motion by Gaskell to bring off the table the rental issue.  Motion passes 6-0.  It is suggested that someone look into the option of licensing.  It is suggested that the commission reconsider submitting the original planning commission rental plan.  It is thought that a survey is needed of all the people of the township regarding this issue.  There is a motion by Russell to appoint Gaskell and Russell to compose a letter to be sent to the township board, requesting research be done on the licensing procedure for weekly rental units.  Motion passes 6-0.  There is a motion by Russell and seconded to table the rental issue.  Motion passes 6-0.
8.  Meeting is adjourned at 10:45 PM  
These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate

Recording Secretary

